
  

  

FOI 3124 

Date 20/06/2024 

 

Dear Requester, 

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for 

Bedford site and Luton site. 

 

You asked: 

 

I am writing to submit a Freedom of Information (FOI) request regarding information related 
to the organisation’s gas and electricity contracts, as well as details on the energy 
management system. 

Please acknowledge this request within the legally required timeframe. 

**Gas and Electricity Contracts: ** 

1. Energy Provider  

Currently under Crown Commercial Services framework who contract Total Energies for Gas 

and Edf energy for electricity 

2. Annual Spend for each provider for the past 3 financial years. 

21/22 £1,407,375 £3,688,051 

22/23 £2,623,522 £5,395,139 

23/24 £2,995,197 £8,411,565 

 

3. Contract Duration (Including any extensions) 

 1 Year 

4. Contract start date 

01/04/2024 

5. Contract Expiry Date 

31/03/2025 

6. Contract Review Dates 

Annually 

7. Contact details of the person responsible, including job title 

Information Manager / Head of Procuerment  

 



  

  

8. Total Consumption of Gas, please provide me with the latest figure in cubic metres. 

3,859,196 

 

9. Total Consumption of Electricity (NHH), please provide me with the latest figure 

in kWh for the past 3 financial years. 

All Electricity meters on site are set up HH (Half Hourly) 

 

10. Total Consumption of Electricity (HH), please provide me with the latest figure 

in kWh for the past 3 financial years. 

Electricity (HH) 

Financial Year  Usage 

21/22  20,826,518  

22/23  20,085,263  

23/24  21,608,073  

 

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals 

NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial 

application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public 

Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information 

provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so.  

 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed 

by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns 

with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal 

review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your 

original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is 

available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued.  

If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may 

apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. 

The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

www.ico.org.uk  

 Yours sincerely,  

 

 FOI Officer 

 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 

 

 


